TECHNOLOGY REQUIRES NEW MANNERS – Introducing "N-etiquette"
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No doubt about it, technology has had a huge effect on our ability to communicate in the workplace.  This same technology has also exposed to us a new set of problems, one of them being that some people just do not see anything wrong with the following scenarios:

· You are at an important meeting and find it difficult to concentrate on what the speaker is saying because the person sitting next to you is pounding away on a laptop, taking notes.  

· Your fax machine runs out of paper after receiving a long and unsolicited fax and, as a result, you don't receive a very important document on time.

· You send an e-mail message to a friend with personal information that is not meant for public consumption but she forwards it to several of her friends, who in turn do the same.

· Your meeting is continuously interrupted by the sounds of cellular phones and beepers going off.

Proper business etiquette is much more than simply holding a door open for someone, or chewing with your mouth closed.  In fact, a single gaffe or misstep can mean losing a major account, being charged with sexual harassment or, at the very least, causing someone great embarrassment.    With more businesses using Internet, Intranet and e-mail, electronic communications are quickly taking the place of face-to-face conversations, so it's very important to be aware of proper "n-etiquette". 

Organizations would be wise to establish guidelines and policies that outline appropriate use of electronic telecommunications.  The following tips can help you avoid an unpleasant situation:

· Be careful about what goes into the e-mail message.  Archived and deleted messages can often be retrieved and used in cases involving discrimination, termination, antitrust, or copyright infringement.

· E-mail is not the place for discussing sensitive issues such as employee performance or anything to do with hiring and firing.  If you use this medium for relaying such information, be aware that it is a formal and permanent record of that communication.

· Expressing a negative thought about an employee using e-mail could leave you open to legal action, especially in cases of discrimination or termination.

· Prosecuting attorneys count on e-mail archives being rife with incriminating information.  They would like you to be careless in this way, so do your best to disappoint them by not having that type of information in your e-mails.

· Certain comments, suggestions and graphics delivered by e-mail can be construed as harassment.  At the very least, downloading and viewing such material in the workplace is not appropriate.

No doubt about it, today people are using their computers as the preferred method of communication.  There are literally millions of e-mail messages sent and received every day, most of which are important to the work we do every day.  Rather than picking up the telephone, the savvy business professional now hammers out a quick note and sends it off via the computer network rather than getting caught up in a lengthy telephone conversation.

This saves times, but is this a positive development?  Are we communicating any more effectively now than we did in the past?  Few would call for a return to a time without e-mail, but that doesn't mean we can't follow these few simple guidelines:

· Don't make presumptions.  You may know what you mean, but the reader usually has not much more to go on but what you've written.  Don't presume that your message or tone will be understood within the proper context.  Make sure your point is clear, and remove any ambiguous or confusing language that could be misinterpreted.  As a professional, the last thing you want to do is offend or anger someone with whom you simply want to share information.

· Watch your words.  You may think that what you're saying is funny, but sometimes messages can be misconstrued.  Be concise and to the point.  Also, be careful about what you write about others.  Remember, you have little control as to who reads these documents because many organizations are monitoring employee e-mails and putting content security systems in place.

· Don't "flame" people.  If you use antagonistic words or harshly critical comments (known as "flames" in cybertalk), you can hurt feelings and create an awkward situation for you and the intended reader.  As stated earlier, e-mail is not the proper forum for making negative comments or dealing with sensitive issues.  If there is a problem, resolve it in person.  Don't get caught up in a "war of words" using e-mail.  If you do, you'll surely get burned.

· Remember, avoid sending junk mail or what's referred to as "spam."  If you choose to send an unsolicited e-mail, make sure it has value to the recipient or they will simply delete it unread.  The risk in sending too much "spam" is that something you send that is important could end up being deleted simply because you have already established a reputation for distributing junk mail.

· Many of us think that clip art, cartoons, and other graphic files people attach to their e-mails are cute and, at times, downright funny.  But unless the recipient subscribes to a high speed Internet provider, they are probably cursing the sender for tying up their computer due to the extraordinary amount of download time necessary just to open up the inane message.  So keep attachments to a minimum, and business-relevant, unless you know the individual has the electronic capacity to deal with these large files and doesn't mind receiving them.

· Nothing in the electronic world is private, which means that the idea of private e-mail is only a myth. It's best not to send personal or confidential e-mails because even when we delete a message, there are software programs and on-line services that can retrieve those messages.  Before you click on "send", also consider what could happen if the message was read by someone such as your boss. 

· The number one item on the "don't do" list is using e-mail for mass-mailing advertisements.  You can draw an analogy to the junk mail you receive every day by regular mail, or what some refer to as "snail" mail.  Even though you don't want it, it's still there and you have to look through all of it because somewhere in that stack of advertisements is your monthly water bill.  The same applies to e-mail.  You don't want to have to go through a mailbox full of junk when there is an important message from your boss.

It is clear that e-mail is here to stay.  In order that people use this communications tool effectively and appropriately, business owners must be aware of the legal and practical responsibilities that come with the use of e-mail.  That means with proper planning, effective policies, and employee training, e-mail can be used for what it was intended - - improving the communication capacity of your organization.

SHUT DOWN, TURN OFF AND GET A LIFE*

You know it's time to reassess your relationship with your computer when…

1.
You wake up at 4 AM to go to the bathroom and stop to check your e-mail on your way back to bed.

2.
You turn off your computer and get an awful, empty feeling as if you just pulled the plug on a loved one.

3.
You laugh at people who have 28.8 modems.

4.
You use smileys :-), not only with e-mail, but "snail" mail as well.

5.
You find yourself typing "com" after every period.

6.
You can't correspond with your mother because she doesn't have a computer.

7.
Your e-mail box shows "no new messages" and it depresses you.

8.
You move into a new house and you Netscape before you landscape.

*Source:  The Humor Scripture, http://members.aol.com/HumrScript (website no longer active)
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